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                                PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE  
  

      NEW YORK STATE SENATE 
 

           Notice of Public Hearing 

 
 

Title:  The Second Avenue Subway Construction 

 
Subject and Purpose:   The Second Avenue Subway is being constructed to provide residents and commuters 

with additional access to mass transit.  However, this endeavor has lead to numerous problems.   Many businesses, 
residents, building owners, and commuters have been adversely affected by the construction which has eliminated 
parking, diminished sidewalks, and severely blocked access to local businesses.  In addition, the scheduled dates of 
completion have been pushed back, and limited information has been disseminated to impacted businesses and 
residents.  By hearing from these affected parties, and those vested with the authority to construct the subway line, this 
hearing will examine problems associated with the construction and its delays, and what can be done to possibly mitigate 
those problems. 

 

Senate Standing Committees  

On 

Corporations, Authorities and Commissions 

Senator Bill Perkins, Chair 

 

The Second Avenue Subway Construction 
 

November 30, 2010 – 1:00 PM 
 

Location – 250 Broadway  

19th Floor, Senate Hearing Room 

New York, New York 10007 

 

“The New York City subway system is a vital public resource,” said Senator Bill Perkins. Chair of the 
Committee on Corporations, Authorities and Commissions.  “The expansion of the system through construction 
of the Second Avenue Subway will not only serve to benefit riders, but it will also positively influence economic 
development of the city.  Unfortunately, as a result of years of stalled construction, these benefits have yet to 
be realized.   This hearing will provide affected members of the community and other involved parties with an 
opportunity to express their concerns regarding the project and ultimately work towards successfully expanding 
our world class transportation system”. 

 

Reply Form:  Persons who wish to testify at the November 30th hearing must RSVP by email at tobriggs@ 
nysenate.gov or by returning  this form to the address below, or via fax.  



Tom Briggs 
Legislative Director 

Office of Senator Bill Perkins, Chair 
Corporations, Authorities and Commissions Committee 

New York State Senate  
Legislative Office Building 817, Albany 12247 
Phone:  518-455-2441, Fax: 518-426-6809 

 
Oral testimony will be limited to three (3) minutes per witness.  Persons attending the event are asked to submit 
electronic copies of their testimony to tobriggs@nysenate.gov by November 22, 2010 and bring 10 paper copies of 
testimony to the hearing. 

I will attend and have included my contact information below. 

I will not attend, but am submitting written testimony and have included my information. 

I will attend and require assistance and/or handicapped accessibility information and have included my 
information. (Please specify the type of assistance required):________________________________  

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Name: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

Organization:  

Address: 

E-Mail: ________________________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone:       Fax:  


